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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I want to start the newsletter with a heartfelt ‘thank you’ to you for your support over the past few weeks. These are challenging 
times for everyone – pupils, parents and staff – and your support has been very much appreciated. You have been patient with 
us as we have kept changing arrangements and we have had some very positive feedback on how things are working at either 
end of the school – hopefully things are now going as smooth as they can do and no further changes are anticipated. In some 
schools we have also received lovely letters from the neighbours wishing us all the very best for the new term, and thanking the 
staff for their hard work and dedication during these difficult times.   

Over the past week we have been interviewing for the positions of Head Boy and Girl, and subsequently Prefects and House 
Captains. I was very impressed with some of the letters that I received; they were correctly set out and showed that the 
candidates had really thought about why they wanted the position, and what they had to offer. During the interviews, they 
showed confidence when answering questions, showed pride in their school and came up with some really good ideas about 
how we can make our schools even better. Everyone should be proud of how well they did. Unfortunately we can not give 
everyone the position and it was a difficult decision to make, but we have the results and they are being announced in assembly 
today, along with our Prefects and House Captains. (Once our badges are awarded we will share the outcomes with you, 
and post their photographs on our websites) Congratulations to everyone who applied.  

You may have noticed that each school now has its own Facebook Page. The aim of these pages is to celebrate the good work 
that is being done in our schools, and to promote our schools within the local community. I am pleased to see lots of people 
‘liking’ the pages and posts, and it would be great if you could also share the posts so it reaches a wider audience. 

Now the weather has turned colder, please can you make sure your child has a jumper in school. We are trying to keep doors 
and windows open as much as possible to keep rooms well ventilated in an attempt to reduce the risk of coughs, colds and 
coronavirus spreading, but it does mean the children are getting cold as they are not moving around whilst in lessons, especially 
those who don’t have jumpers with them. I would also like to ask that you make sure they are appropriately dressed for the 
weather in PE; they should be wearing the school PE T-Shirts, but a jumper and jogging bottoms would also be a good idea as we 
intend to keep PE sessions outside whenever possible. 

 

Take Care and Keep safe 

Gail Jerman 

Academy head 
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Yoxford and Peasenhall News 

Website: www.yoxfordandpeasenhallprimaryschool.org.uk 
 

 
SILVER BIRCH  

Science (we have been learning about forces, 
so this was to investigate what effect parachute 
size has on air resistance), Spanish (practicing 
their greetings), and Topic (we re-enacted the 

Battle of Bosworth - socially distanced of 
course). 

 

OAK 
Oak class have been exploring sounds 
made from different instruments and 

exploring how the sounds are made. A 
range of instruments used including 

accordions and boom whackers. 
 

SCOUTS 
The Cubs and Beavers had earned 3 badges to date 
and have now received them, ready to be attached 

on to the new jumpers. 
It’s lovely to see so many in uniform. 

Some of the Cubs and beavers have been sewing 
their initials on to their Necker, fab job. 

They are working this term towards the navigation 
badge. 

 

ELM 
What a wonderful start to the school year. Lots of 
happy faces each day. The Nursery children have 

been busy using their listening skills and had a lot of 
fun on a listening walk around the school. They also 
made their own play dough and carefully listened to 

instructions and took turns. 
The Reception children have had a super start, 

playing lots of rhyming, blending and 
segmenting games. They have also really enjoyed re 
telling and doing activities based around traditional 

stories. 
 

 WILLOW  
Willow Class have been very busy with lots 
of new knowledge and skills being learnt. 

One of our new skills is to be able to speak 
in Spanish! Here we are practising 

greetings. 
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Southwold News  
W ebsite : www.southwoldprimaryschool.org.uk  

 

Mars – Writing Journals 
 

Mars Class are all very happy to be back at school.  
The new Year 5s have all settled very quickly 

establishing the new class routines and the Year 6s 
are all shining as the oldest members of the school.  
We are particularly enjoying the introduction of our 

‘Writing Journals’ – an opportunity to write for 
pleasure, extending the writing skills we are learning 
in our more formal literacy lessons.  This Year 6 sums 

up writing journals perfectly, “I wonder at home 
about the next picture for my writing journal, I love 
my writing journal it fuels my imagination and then I 

have more ideas in my other Literacy lesson.” 
 

 
 

Comets and Pluto 
 

We have been very busy this week making lots of 
play dough, a different colour for each day of the 

week and learning our days of the week song. 

 
 

Mercury Class 
 

Mercury performed “Oi! Get off our train”, the story 
they have been working on, to the other classes. 

 

 

Jupiter – The Bayeux Tapestry 
 

 
 

As part of our topic on The Normans, Jupiter class 
have looked at the Bayeux Tapestry. They looked 
carefully at how it shows the events of the Battle 

of Hastings from 1066 and then had a go at 
drawing their own versions. 

 

 

http://www.southwoldprimaryschool.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Middleton News  

Website: www.middletonprimaryschool.org.
uk  
 

Ash Class - First Aid 
 

Ash Class have been learning the basic’s 
in first aid with Mr Hopkinson. 

 

 
 

 

Maple & Spruce Class 
 

KS2’s topic is Tudors, they have been 
learning all about the clothing, houses, 

work etc.  The children have made paper 
dolls and clothes and are now making 

Tudor houses.  Looking forward to seeing 
the finished products. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

       Ash Class 
Ash Class have had a great start to the new academic year.  With our new Reception children 

joining us they have all been hard at work, with a little bit of fun included.  

                     

New Teaching Assistant 
 

We would like to give a warm welcome to Mrs 
Brunning. Leanne will be our new teaching 

assistant for KS2. 
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Dates For Your Diary  
 

SOUTHWOLD PRIMARY SCHOOL  

 

YOXFORD & PEASENHALL PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

MIDDLETON PRIMARY SCHOOL  

 

Partnership Dates for your Diary  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 


